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Dear Members of the Senate Committee on Judiciary: 

 

I am a single mother by choice to two beautiful daughters conceived using donor 

sperm from a cryobank. We are in touch with their donor siblings through social 

media and in person, and these connections enrich their sense of identity and 

extended family. At age 18, my children will be able to learn their donor's identity. 

Unfortunately, not every donor conceived person currently has a guaranteed right to 

that vital information about their genetic origins.  Please vote YES on SP163 so 

Oregon can join Washington, California, and New England in guaranteeing access to 

information for donor conceived individuals.   

 

Sincerely, 

 

Anne Harris 


